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Partner of the Month  
May 

On May 4th the John Glenn Muskies baseball team with coach Brad Barcley visited with the Muskingum 

County Miracle League athletes and put on their annual clinic.  The children and 

adults who play in the Miracle League and love the sport participated in a variety 
of drills with the team.  They learned tips and skills to improve their hitting, 

throwing, catching and running.  Brad and his team have put on the clinic for ten 

straight years despite the event always falling on the same night as prom.  As if 

prom day werenõt busy enough these guys came to Miracle League with smiles on 

their faces and determined to teach some skills while having fun and making new 

friends.  

June 
We nominated the Zanesville Jaycees as our Partner of the Month for June 2019. They have been a  
wonderful partner to us for a long time. Recently they became the co-main sponsor for the Legends     

Foundation Clinic that occurred in July. They also played a huge part in the People First Golf Outing that 

took place over Memorial Day weekend. Thank you Jaycees! Pictured from left to right are: Travis Reed, 

Secretary ; Steve Haren, Board Member; Andrew McGee, President; Aaron Frick,       

Treasurer ; Mike Fulmer, Golf Course Chair; Taylor Russell, Vice President. 

 

 

    July 
The Muskingum County Board of Developmental Disabilities ð Starlight Programs     

recently named Genesis as their Partner of the Month for July. Genesis has been a    

supportive partner with the County Board for many years in many ways. Most recently, 

they have become an outstanding employer for three people starting their first jobs.  

Pictured are Alisha Norris, Ryan Gill, Michelle Rayner, Barb Satterfield, Debra Blanton, 

Spencer Griley, Rob Rodgers, Mike Norman, Kellie Brown and Sheila Hina. 

 

August  
Congratulations Muskingum University for being our Partner of the Month for August! The University was 

the host for this year's Legends Foundation Clinic for kids and adults who wanted to 

learn skills in football and cheer leading.  The clinic welcomed over 60 athletes of all 

abilities and ages. The camp also welcome retired NFL players Anthony Griggs, 

Jamar Martin, and Tim Anderson.  Devin Hess, Nancy Weaver, Kellie Brown 

(Superintendent), and Adam Finch presented the award to Sue Hasseler (President) 

Austin Pritchard (Assistant Football Coach) and Steven Brockelbank (Athletic      

Director)  
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Thank you Kiwanis  
Amber Jones wanted to give her 10-year-old son, Jahkryi Wicker, a new experience.  Jahkryi has Cerebral 

palsy and uses a wheelchair, as well as poor vision due to complications with early eye and brain develop-

ment. For years his mother wanted to purchase an AmTryke, an adaptive tricycle to help with his mobility. 

She tried to go through insurance and an individual option (IO) waiver, but neither would cover the expense, 

and fundraising organizations weren't able to raise the needed money. 

However, the Kiwanis Club stepped in and was able to provide the necessary assistance. 
Kiwanis then teamed with five area high school key clubs - West Muskingum, Maysville, Zanesville, Rosecrans 

and Philo - to raise the $3,000 needed to purchase the AmTryke, which was presented to Jones and Jahkryi 

on during a meeting at Immanuel Church. 

Jones was grateful to all involved for making this possible. 
"I've been trying to get an AmTryke so he could enjoy life, hang with his sisters and feel the wind in his hair," 

Jones said. "He doesn't show a lot of excitement, but his sisters were excited (about him receiving the 

tryke). They were asking me a lot of questions and couldn't wait to see it when they got home from school.ó 
Jeff Pickett, the Kiwanis president and assistant executive director of the Muskingum Valley Council of Boy 

Scouts, emphasized the importance of helping out fellow community members. 
The club worked with the key clubs in various fundraisers, including the peanut sale, comedy night and the 

Corporate Pinewood Derby. 
"We have given out AmTrykes before so we understand how it can help with exercise and mobility and allow 

him to play with others," Pickett said. "To see the joy on their faces makes all the work we do worthwhile." 

These endeavors are part of why the Kiwanis Club exist, said Pickett, who feels driven to give back. 
Pickett grew up in Danville, Illinois. Both of his parents passed away before he was 20, and it was community 

members there - including Boys Scouts and his church congregation - that stepped up to help him. 
"My community was just there. They made sure I had what I needed to do things like apply for college," he 

said. "That personally impacted me, and I got a lot from them. I want to be able to give back what I can to my 

community now." 

  

Great Job Laura!  
Laura, who attended the Starlight School, participated in the First Aid / CPR class that some of our      

employees and providers take.  Once realizing that Laura was not only learning but practicing the    

techniques correctly and memorizing the steps in great consistency the instructor 

(Ben) decided to allow her to take the course and test like everyone else.  She not 

only passed but did so very respectfully.  She is now certified in First Aid & 

CPR.  Great job Laura!!!  
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Summer Youth Program  

Torch Run 2019  
The Law Enforcement Torch Run (LETR) for Special Olympics Ohio made its way through Muskingum 

County on June 27th. It traveled through Main Street in New Concord around 11:30am and then through 

Main Street in Zanesville around 12:45pm. This is an amazing event to see! The partnership between   

Special Olympics and law enforcement agencies throughout the state is incredible. Over the course of a 

week in late June, officers join together each year to bike, run, walk, through 41 counties in Ohio, carrying 

the Flame of Hope into Columbus to ignite the ceremonial cauldron to officially begin the Special      

Olympics Ohio State Summer Games. The Flame of Hope has been proudly carried by tens of thousands 

of officers over the past 32 

For the past two years the County Board has provided a Summer Youth Program for children who are in 

the transitional age and learning to become an adult.  Starlight has stood for, and alongside, people with     

developmental disabilities and their families for 60 years, creating programs and a welcoming environment 

where everyone feels they belong and are valued. Over the years, the County Board has created a diverse 

layering of supports, designed to help people with disabilities achieve their personal best throughout their 

lives. The person-centered program approach is grounded in individual choice, autonomy and community 

participation that empower individuals with autism, cerebral palsy, Down syndrome and other intellectual 

and developmental disabilities to discover what is important to them in their lives and to develop the skills 

needed to achieve their goals.  This program, like many others provides a nurturing environment for these 

youth and they are having fun while learning and gaining skills that they will take with them for their future. 


